
Bear hunting rules may become
more liberal in California
By Paul Rogers, San Jose Mercury News

Watch out, Smokey. Keep your head down, Yogi.

Saying that California’s black bear population has quadrupled
in the past 25 years, state Fish and Game Department officials
are drafting new rules that could increase the number of black
bears killed by hunters each year in the state by 50 percent
or more.

The proposal also would allow hunters for the first time to
use global positioning system devices on the collars of hounds
that they use to track bears, along with automatic triggers
that alert hunters when their dogs have treed a bear.
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